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City of Albuquerque

Municipal Golf Advisory Board February 2014 Minutes

Meeting Held: 02/20/2014
Location: Los Altos

Golf Course
	Members Present 
	Concessionaires
	Staff Present 
	Members Not Present 
	Public 

	Los Altos Men’s,                              Gerry Quinlan
	Tony Hildago
	Superintendent,                     David Salas
	Arroyo Del Oso Men’s,              Dennis Vigil
	Wallace Iverson

	Los Altos Women’s,                     Elaine DeLand
	Todd Kersting
	Asst. Superintendent,               Tim Martinez
	Puerto Del Sol Women’s,                 Jean Maher
	Paul Hyso

	Ladera Men's,                            Henry Lucero
	Ramona Moya
	Admin. Asst.,

Melissa DeHerrera
	Ladera Women’s,                       Linda Knight
	Ron Gibbs

First Tee

	Youth Golf,                                    John Perner
	Chris Moya
	
	Arroyo Del Oso Women’s, CeCe Thompson
	John Speary 

First Tee

	Puerto Del Sol Men's, Rusty Arrighetti
	
	
	At Large,                                      Dan Shipman
	

	
	
	
	Senior Golfer's,                           James Crane
	


Meeting was called to order at 3:06pm by John Perner.
      Minutes
February 2014 meeting minutes were accepted by Elaine DeLand and then second by Mr. Quinlan (all in favor of minutes-passed.)
      Introductions
John Perner opened the meeting dialog and introduced everyone in attendance from Board Members, Concessionaires, special guests and public attendees.
      Golf Management Updates
Personnel Updates
Dave Salas: Leonard left his position at Los Altos in December 2013. Mr. Berg’s position has been posted, and is currently closed. A recommendation has been made to Director, Baca. The B28 irrigator position at Ladera has been posted and is closed. Starting next week interviews will be conducted. The B26 equipment operator position has been posted and closed and interviews will take place in a few weeks. The following positions are on hold due to budget restrictions. The M14 supervisor position at Puerto Del Sol and one B27 utility repairer positions at PDS and another at Los Altos are on hold. Henry is still acting as interim and will be rotated in around another month. We are trying to get seasonal help but due to Affordable Health Care ACT (AHCA) seasonal help are not permitted to work more than 20 hours per week. Of the selected applicants, only four passed back-ground check. I had a discussion with Tim and we have a line item budget of $88,000.00. We have suggested to Director Baca that we should use the budget for temporary staff members instead of seasonal help. With temporary staffing we are able to employ them at 40 hours per week; and if needed, we can be replacing an employee with a new employee in one day. Dave has been working on this since December 2013. Dave added there were 26 Irrigator applications, nine qualified and five people will be interviewed. Equipment Operator position had 130 applicants and nine qualified, this is a safety sensitive position. We have posted these positions both internally and externally. 

Henry: Henry inquired on how many positions are open at Ladera Golf Course and when will Golf be hiring for positions.
Rusty: Rusty inquired if Puerto Del Sol Golf Course is fully staffed. 
Budget Status
Tim Martinez:  Reviewed the following data: January FY/14, Golf Rounds decreased by 7.04%, Revenues decreased by 5.27%, Golf Pass Revenue decreased by 15.78%. Year to date (greens fee) revenue decreased to 5.09% at Puerto Del Sol, Los Altos, Arroyo Del Oso, and Ladera. A decline in rounds were due to being down at Ladera, on a FY-14 YTD basis
Perner:  John stated that there has not been any meeting regarding the ADHOC he also mentioned that Jim Crane had sent him over an e-mail on some ideas.
      Golf Advisory Board (GAB) Member Comments
Gerry: Mentioned  there is concern about errant shots going into the executive course from number 12 tee due to the firm texture of the surface road, and mentioned his concern of the netting on #3 at Los Altos Golf Course are in terrible shape. Gerry also has questions regarding #8, 14 and 16 netting.

Rusty : Mentioned that if he was given grass seed he would gladly place it in bare spots when he is out on the course playing golf. Rusty also mentioned that Puerto Del Sol Golf Course Holes#2, 4, 6, 8 and 9 where the spurge had died out and there is mostly dirt.
Elaine DeLand: Mentioned that the Ladies restrooms at Los Altos Golf Course were becoming dirty and needs to be maintained and stocked. The #10 fairway has tangle weeds.
Henry Lucero: Was wondering when Ladera Golf Course was scheduled to close down the back nine so the grass can get manned. He was concerned that the green fees are not matching with the course. Also if we will be reducing rates anytime soon and when will cart paths be installed on back nine? Henry was concerned about the ropes on Par 3 and if the AMAFCA pond is done along #7.
Dave Salas: Dave is communicating with Chris to improve areas and to see how they can minimize the risk of injuries at Los Altos Golf Course. Dave has received quotes for the #3 net from Valley Fence. The quote is for $9,200.00 to replace all wooden posts to metal. The engineering specs are already drawn and the Balloon Fiesta Park netting has been donated. Number14 is not a dead issue but is still closed for the time being. Dave let Elaine know that he is aware of the tangle weeds on #10 and will have them sprayed. Dave responded to Henry by sharing with him that Ladera was not going to be closed down and that maintenance will be performed around the cultivation, seeding, and watering of the grass. Dave also mentioned that depending on the new Fiscal Budget FY-15 effective on July 1, 2014 this will determine the placement of cart paths at Ladera Golf Course. If that budget goes thru then cart paths will be installed around October 2014. The ropes on Par 3 are for traffic control so the grass is given a good chance to grow.  Dave will consider a special on green fees due to construction. Dave let Rusty know that he is working with Henry at Puerto Del Sol Golf Course on seeding and if the seed does not “take” then he might just have to cultivate and place sod.
Perner: Stated that the Jr. Golf season begun on Monday 02/17/2014 Presidents Day with a mid school tournament out at Four Hills. Practices are taking place and will go thru May. High School will be starting practices next week. 
Perner had received a call from Matt Long inquiring on why we charge the youth, adult fees when they do their state tournaments. The question was asked, what do we charge for Jr. Tournaments? Do we want to negotiate a special rate for a group of 50-150 youths depending on population and weather? This tournament takes place once a year.

Tim: Currently we charge $30.00 weekdays and $34.00 weekends. 

Dave: Inquired on Perner’s question on who and how many play in the youth tournament? How often does this tournament take place? Dave asked Perner to give him Matt Long’s his telephone number so a conversation can take place.

Special Guests

Paul Hyso: Paul Hyso is the PIO (Public Information Officer) and in charge of Marketing for the Parks and Recreations (P&R) for the City of Albuquerque. He is the main 311 inquiry personnel for comments, complaints that the public inputs on the 311 call center. Paul has put the Golf Management Division in the Parks and Recreation City of Albuquerque Seasonal Resource Guide. Hard copies could be picked up at libraries, community centers and PRD recreation facilities. Paul has been marketing through Face book, Web, E-mail blasts and Johnny Boards. Paul also has advertising on nine Park and Ride Shuttles to and from the Sunport Airport.  The City of Albuquerque gets around 50,000 likes per year on Face Book. Paul also mentioned there were 3000 Gildan New Mexico Bowl program books sold. In the program books there was a page of advertized Golf based on specials, locations and prices. Paul has also promoted at six Health Fairs that included COA, APS, Dept of Homeland Security, VA and FAA. He has spoke with a majority of around 200 people about our Golf Courses and handed out more than 1000 flyers. On April 6, 2014 Paul will have an insert that is dedicated to the City of Albuquerque Parks and Recreation which will include the Golf division, placed into the Journal news paper. Last check for distribution on a Sunday paper sales are around 80,000 sold. There was a power point handout that got passed out. Todd asked Paul about his background, and what kind of work he was doing before being hired into the City of Albuquerque. Paul spoke about his past work and education. Paul mentioned he uses Constant Contact, email services to market the golf division. 
Todd Kershing: Asked Paul about his school and work background.
            Tim Martinez: Asked on how many likes the City of Albuquerque generally gets per year on Face Book.
            Elaine DeLand: Wondered on how does Paul capture E-mail accounts? Is there an option to OPT out?

Gibbs: Passed out a portfolio with literature concerning the “First Tee Program.” First Tee’s is a charitable, non-profit organization program made up of three elements.

1. Life skills Program

2. School Program

3. Combination of Life Skills and School Program

The First Tee will be housed at the Balloon Fiesta Park, Golf Training Center. The “First Tee” is big on fund raising, grant writing and scholarship programs. The First Tee is hoping to reach around four to five thousand children ranging from grade school, Jr High School and High School.
There are seven people on the First Tee Board and the program will roll out in June 2014.
There is a low fee charge to participate in the First Tee program. The families that cannot afford the low fee have an option to apply for a scholarship. There will also fund raising projects and grant writing due to this program being a non-profit organization.

            John Speary: The “First Tee” is a Community based organization with a strong advisory board.
            Note: First Tee program’s agreement w/City not yet signed by CAO.  
            Concessionaires Comments
Todd: Mentioned an exit sign at Puerto Del Sol. Todd was also concerned on the Brass button and what is the best way to control the growth.
Perner: Asked Dave to check on the sign. (Regarding Puerto Del Sol)
Dave: Regarding spraying pre-emergent, Eddie Francois is a representative of one of our chemical companies and looking on how to effetely kill or slow down the growth of the Brass Button.

Public Comments
 Wally: Asked what happened to the paperwork he left with Golf Management at the last meeting?
 Tim: Mentioned that a binder was made and was available at the last meeting. 
(Binders were handed out).
     New Business

Tim Martinez: We are starting to install the New Point of Sale into the Pro Shops and should have everyone    live by April 1, 2014. Everyone is well aware of the new POS. EZ Links will be going away and the new vendor will be with Siriusware. The New Point of Sale (POS) system will be maintained by COA-IT department. Hopefully the new system will bring in more greens fee revenue and cart revenue.
John Perner: Asked if the Golf Association could get e-mails accounts or have a point of contact for e-mails to be blasted out for special promotions within golf, also added if there is an OPT out/in option.
Elaine DeLand: Seconded the motion

Meeting was adjourned at 04:43pm. 
March 2014 meeting will be held Thursday, March 20, 2014                                                                                                  at Arroyo Del Oso Banquet Room. Commencing at 3:00 o’clock.
Approved by: ___________________________________________ 
John Perner, Vice Chairperson
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